
 
 

      
 

                      State of Delaware 
             Department of Elections 

 
 
 
VIA EMAIL   
      February 7, 2025 
 
Daniel Cruce 
1702 N. Park Drive Apt. 77 
Wilmington, DE 19806 
danielcruce@gmail.com 
 
 RE:   Follow-up on Complaint Received Regarding Eligibility 
 
Dear Mr. Cruce: 
 

In response to my letter to you earlier today, you have provided to the Department additional 
documentation confirming that you meet the durational residency requirement as the nominated candidate for 
the Democratic Party to fill the vacancy in the State Senate District 1 seat for the upcoming Special Election on 
February 15, 2025.  More specifically, you submitted Delmarva Power electric utility bills dating from February 
2023 through January 2025, indicating continuous occupancy of your residence in Senate District 1 at the 
address listed above.  In addition, you provided a letter, dated today, from Delmarva Power Customer Service 
Manager Darren Massey indicating that you have been a customer of the utility at the address listed above as of 
December 2, 2014. 

 
I have reviewed the materials referenced above and have determined that they further reconfirm the 

Department’s original determination that you have satisfied the durational residency requirement for the office 
for which you have been nominated, per the provisions of the Delaware Constitution, Article II, § 3 (a).  As 
such, I consider the complaint received by the Department on February 5, 2025, questioning if you satisfy these 
requirements of the office for which you have been nominated, to be resolved. 

 
Thank you very much for your prompt attention to this important matter. 

 
        Very truly yours, 
 
         

        Anthony J. Albence 
        State Election Commissioner 
 
cc: Kathleen Caudle, Chair, New Castle County Democratic Committee 
 Elizabeth Maron, Chair, Delaware Democratic Party 


